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In response to the question of whether the Education Amendment (Ethics) Act 2010 should be 
repealed and ethics education prohibited in state schools, I turned to the United Nations Convention 
on the Rights of the Child  for some guidance. The Australian government became a signatory to the 
Convention in 1990, thereby creating a duty for all levels of government in Australia to enact the 
convention.  
 
The central premise of the Convention on the Rights of the Child is that “..the best interests of the 
child shall be a primary consideration.” (Article 3). I ask that this be the central consideration that is 
applied by the members of the Parliamentary Committee when deciding whether or not to remove the 
option of ethics education in public schools in NSW.  
 
The majority of students at the primary state school my children attend are not enrolled in religious 
education classes. This is likely to be the dominant pattern in the majority of NSW state schools. The 
arrangement for the provision of religious education to the minority of children has however restricted 
the educational opportunities of the majority of students. The introduction of ethics education in 2011 
finally addressed this anomalous situation.  
 
Educational institutions may inherit such historical anomalies but they also have the capacity to 

change them in response to social change. If the responsibility of state education institutions is to 

prepare all students for the future communities they will live in, then both ethics education and 

religious education have a role to play. It should not be an either/or decision – both can be made 

available in schools and families may then be invited to choose an option, keeping the „best interests 

of their child‟ in mind. 
















